These are the minutes from the May 3, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health. Present were Mr. John Dougherty – Chair, Mr. Walter Moran – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mr. Dougherty called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

New Business:

- 1. Mrs. White moved to approve the April 19, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted. Mr. Moran arrived at 6:05 p.m.
- 2. Mr. Moran moved to waive the Disposal Application and Perc. fee for a repair at 1184 Webster Street, as requested in a letter from Chris Martin, dated April 26, 2011, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.

6:10 – Appointment – Katie Duff – Mr. Moran moved to waive the fees for the Event Planner and Vendors at Hanover Day, as requested by Katie Duff, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.

The Selectmen would like to come before the Board and discuss the Board of Health establishing a smoking policy for Town owned property. The Board would like to invite them to their meeting on May 17th.

Mr. Moran moved that future Board of Health meetings start at 6:30, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.

Mr. Marino gave his update: Mr. Marino updated the Board on complaints received regarding Guinea Hens at a property on Twin Fawn Drive. He will continue to monitor the situation.

Mr. Moran moved to sign the 2011 Common Victuallers license for J.C. Ice Cream, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.

Permits and Licenses signed

Mr. Moran moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m.